

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 20th June 2018
in Dean House

		ACTION
1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Sandra Thornton; Tom Gray; Tony Miles; Drena O'Malley; Rod Ackland; Rosemary Craig; Mark Billington; Suzanne Smith; Paul King;	
2.0	APOLOGIES	
	Lyndsey Saunders; John McFadden; Christine Morrison; Callum Dewar;	
3.0	POLICE REPORT	
3.1	Community Police – Officer Ross Blain attended and reported on various crimes. In the larger area, including part of Kirkintilloch, there had been 28 crimes, 13 of which were detected to date. These included thefts, vandalism, serious assault, Breach of Peace and drugs of offences. There are continuing problems of youth disorder. Officer Blain was thanked for his report.	
4.0	MINUTES OF 16TH MAY 2018 MEETING	
	Acceptance of these minutes was proposed by Suzanne Smith, seconded by Rosemary Craig.	
5.0	MATTERS ARISING	
5.1	Adopt-a-Station – There was no further information on this topic.	PK
5.2	Community Council boundaries – The survey carried out by Woodilee Residents Association is complete. Out of 860 properties where a letter and response form were sent, 89 positive responses were received with no dissenting opinions. The response was broadly spread across the various developments and is considered to be a good representation. A very few houses in the Woodilee area, not covered by the particular factor agreement used to address the letters and response forms, will now be canvassed separately to determine opinion on the Community Council boundary issue. The Secretary has contacted Waterside Community Council to let them know what has taken place.	PK & TG
6.0	TREASURER'S REPORT	
6.1	The Treasurer had given apologies for absence and there was no report as such. However, it was noted that the annual Community Council grant has been received without reduction.	CM
7.0	PLANNING	
7.1	Weekly list – Notification of five Planning Applications had been made since the last meeting and a summary circulated to members. With one exception (following) it was agreed that these were not contentious in terms of Community Council discussion.	
7.2	Blackthorn Grove proposal – A summary of this proposal had been circulated to members. It was noted that, whereas it had been stated at the consultation/presentation that the flats were designed for elderly	

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 20th June 2018
in Dean House

		ACTION
	residents, this aspect was not included in the Planning documentation. It was agreed that a development of this kind would be an asset to the community and the Secretary was authorised to send comments to Planning, supportive of the proposal and in aligned with the summary.	TG
7.3	Woodilee Road – Hotel proposal – As agreed at the last meeting, objections had been lodged with Planning on this proposal and it was due to be considered by the Planning Board shortly. Post meeting note – Information has been received that the EDC Planning Board has refused Planning permission for this development.	
7.4	Former Lenzie Primary School – post meeting note – There has been notification of the proposal to redevelop this building to form 20 flats/maisonettes. The Secretary will write a summary of this proposal and circulate to members for consideration.	TG
8.0	EVENTS - GALA	
8.1	Various aspects of the forthcoming Gala were discussed. A Gala planning meeting was agreed for 25 th July at a venue to be confirmed.	AM
9.0	CORRESPONDENCE	
9.1	No correspondence had been notified this month.	
10.0	AOCB	
10.1	AEDCC – A meeting of the Association of East Dunbartonshire Community Councils had been held, attended by the Chief Executive of EDC, Gerry Cornes. There has not been a Community Councils Liaison Committee meeting for some time. The Chief Executive agreed to bring forward proposals to improve liaison with Community Councils.	AM
11.0	DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
11.1	There is not usually a meeting of LCC in July and there was discussion about having a meeting on the usual Wednesday of the month to discuss Gala matters. It was agreed to adhere to the normal practice in this instance but a meeting concerned with Gala matters has been set for 25 th July at a venue to be confirmed later.	All